FORFAR ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL

M I N U T E

Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 13 November 2013 at 7.00pm in the Training Suite
Present

Jane Esson  

Depute Head Teacher 

Lesley Cromar 
Chairperson 

 

 


Gloria Garland 
Vice Chairperson           




Annette Baty     

Robert Scott  




Debbie Dallas




Edith Hampton




Karen Smith




Mel Richards




Julie Brown




Alison Kydd




Angie Barr

Secretary 




Jane Maguire
Apologies
Susan Russell (Susan won’t be able to attend future meetings due to other commitments)

Anna Cheyne


Mel Lynch

Head Teacher 

Welcome & Apologies
Lesley welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologies were noted as above.  Karen Smith gave apologies for the next Parent Council meeting.  
Approval of Last Minute 
Annette approved the minutes and these were seconded by Mrs Esson.  
Amendments for the previous minutes were noted and an updated minute will be sent out.  
Matters Arising

School visits – Lesley will discuss this with Mr Lynch.  The lady that runs the Facebook site for Forfar Memories has been back in touch with Lesley and is keen for this to go ahead.  
Mrs Esson advised that S4 prelims and study leave was discussed at the last Head Teachers meeting.  Those who are sitting Nat 5 will get study leave and the day off before an exam.    

Annette enquired whether the 5th and 6th years would be getting their usual study Leave.  Mrs Esson confirmed that they will also get study leave.  
Items for discussion
Parent Council Cup Sub Committee 
Mr Vannet gave Lesley the original Parent Council Cup overview and Lesley read this out and discussed with the Parent Council.  When the Parent Council Cup was first introduced, a nomination form was sent out to all local clubs, e.g. Scouts, Guides, etc.  

The cup was awarded to a pupil for helping people in the community.  Lesley suggested organising a sub committee to discuss this and asked for volunteers.  Annette Baty, Gloria Garland and Julie Brown all volunteered.  The Sub Committee will meet at Lesley’s house on Friday the 14th of February at 10am.  
Debbie suggested asking the Pupil Council about this as they may have a good idea of local groups that pupils may be involved in.  

Nominees must be decided on by June before the prize giving.  
Treasurers Report 
Robert advised that there is approximately £1000 pounds in the account.  £500 of this is allocated to the Ebern trip and the Ceilidgh.  
Mrs Esson stated that the school are putting in a bid to for an athlete to come to the school ahead of the Commonwealth Games.  Stephen Bell is organising this.  The Council suggested contacting Greg Drummond, as he is from Angus and is in the curling team.  

Lesley enquired if any of the school’s clubs require any funding that the Parent Council could contribute to.  Karen suggested that a new club could be set up by the Parent Council.  Mrs Esson will discuss this with staff to find out what clubs are already in place and what could be offered.    
New School
Mrs Esson gave an update on this in Mr Lynch’s absence.  
There was a meeting of the school working group on Tuesday.  The work is going ahead, however there has been a delay due to adverse weather.  There have been issues with flooding and draining the land.  It may now be summer by the time any digging can start.  
Skills Development Scotland 

Mrs Esson advised that she had hoped that Gordon McLuckie, careers adviser, was going to attend the meeting.  Mrs Esson stated that Mr McLuckie is very good at helping pupils choose potential career paths, especially high tariff pupils who normally wouldn’t go on to higher education.  Mr McLuckie normally attends parent evenings and offers mock interviews to pupils.  
Social Media Issues
Mrs Esson discussed this in Mr Lynch’s absence.  There are ongoing concerns in all schools regarding social media.  Angus Council have produced new guidance advising staff shouldn’t have pupils as friends on social networking sites or give pupils personal mobile numbers.  
One of the biggest issues arising in school at the moment is centred around what is said online by both pupils and parents.  Often what is discussed online at home is brought into school which can be very damaging to the pupils concerned.  

One example given by Mrs Esson was of a site called Forfar Memes, which started out as harmless fun but soon got out of hand when some pupils were targeted and negative and harmful comments were posted.  Mrs Esson pursued this and the site was closed down, however another similar site quickly replaced it.  

Julie suggested trying to educate parents more on what their children are actually doing online.  She also advised that perhaps if these issues aren’t taken seriously to involve the police.  

Mrs Esson isn’t aware of any legislation relating to this, however Lesley suggested inviting someone from the local police to come and speak to the Parent Council about social media and what the police can actually do.  If this is successful perhaps this could be advertised to invite parents and pupils along to a further meeting.  
New Qualifications
Mrs Esson was unsure exactly what Mr Lynch wanted to discuss, so asked the Parent Council for their opinions.  

Lesley asked why two tracking reports were given out so close to one another.  One was given out last month and another one was received this evening.  Mrs Esson stated that reports were to go out as planned, but will report back on concerns about this.  
Debbie raised concerns about having no comments next to some subjects.  Mrs Esson stated that there are stresses on some teachers having to cover classes due to staff shortages, but there should be a comment for every subject.    
Lesley enquired about grading and raised concerns about a teacher who apparently asked the whole class to state what grade they were working at.  Lesley was concerned that some pupils may have felt embarrassed to say in front of the whole class what grade they were at.  Mrs Esson explained that the target grade is what the teacher expects the pupil should be working at.  Mrs Esson invited Lesley to discuss her concerns after the meeting.  
Concerns were also raised about staff making negative comments about the Nat 4 and Nat 5 in front of the pupils.  
Mrs Esson asked the Parent Council for feedback on how the S4’s are getting on having exams in classrooms.  Concerns were raised about some classrooms having posters up where pupils could see them.  Concerns were also raised about a teacher who apparently told a class that they would be sitting a different exam to other pupils.  It was felt that this threw some pupils off about what to study and felt that this was unfair.  Alison felt that having an exam in a classroom takes away from the feeling of sitting an exam, and makes it feel like the pupils are just sitting another test.  There was general feeling that the pupils weren’t getting to experience real exam conditions and this may be difficult for them when sitting exams in the future.  Mrs Esson asked parents to put their concerns in writing and she will take them to the next SMT meeting.  

Mrs Esson stated that she believes the pupils will do very well during the Nat 4 and Nat 5 exams.  

Lesley advised it would be interesting to look at when the O Grades changed to Standard Grades and how this affected pupils at the time.  

There were further queries about colleges and universities accepting pupils based on grades and how the new grading will affect this.  Mrs Esson advised that pupils are credited for unit passes as well as exams.  

Mrs Esson asked the Parent Council to approach her about any individual concerns about exams.  

AOCB
Alison enquired about the appeals process.  Mrs Esson advised that there were very few appeals to begin with, and most pupils tend to pull up from their prelim grade.  They can ask for a paper to be remarked but the school has to pay for this, plus there is the added risk that the grade could go down.  Appeals will still be considered when there are genuine reasons, such as illness.  
Mrs Esson advised that Mr Lynch wanted to discuss the anniversary of the school.  This will be added to the next agenda.  
Debbie advised that her daughter received her form for subject choices next year.  Debbie enquired about clashes in the columns as her daughter is unable to take the subjects she wants.  Mrs Esson stated she takes responsibility for the column choices as she makes the decisions on this.  She advised there are only so many combinations the school can offer due to staff.  Mrs Esson advised if enough forms were submitted with conflicts then the columns may be revised.  

Karen enquired about the curling club and whether she should discuss her concerns with Mr Vannett.  Mrs Esson advised that she should discuss this with Mr Vannett as she doesn’t know much about this.  
Mel asked if there was a list of dates for parents evenings.  Lesley advised that this was on the newsletter in September and this can also be found on the Forfar Academy website.  
Date of next meeting
Wednesday the 19th of March, 7pm in the Training Suite.
Closure

The meeting closed at 8:55pm.    
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